Wilmcote Parish Council – Neighbourhood Planning Group 

Minutes of Meeting 







Number 19

Held at the Village Hall on Tuesday 21st April 2015 at 7.30pm. 

Present: 

NPG: Nick Willson, Richard Hoskin, Steve Howell, Ken Guy, Roger Harrison, Kate Compton, Deanna Fernie. 

WPC: Warwick Roberts, Liz Butterworth (part-time).

1. Apologies: 

NPG: Colin Ray, Alan Griffith, Norman Lee. 

2. Declarations of dispensations granted for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests already in the register of Members Interests.

All NPG and WPC members present have dispensations.

3. The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd March 2015 

These were agreed.

4. Matters arising.

All matters are on the agenda.

5. Housing Needs Survey

Sarah Brooke-Taylor, Rural Housing Enabler for Warwickshire Rural Community Council, attended the first part of the meeting to explain the need for a specific housing needs survey as part of the evidence required for our Neighbourhood Plan. The survey goes into greater depth than the questionnaire that we have just completed, with regard to housing needs in the Parish. There is no charge for this survey and almost every NP has carried one out. The meeting concluded that we should go ahead and decided that this should be in September. Sarah confirmed that the survey should be given to all households in the Parish and that a response score as low as 25% is still valid. Before finalising the Housing Needs Survey we must check if any other surveys will be required, so that we do not exhaust the goodwill of residents.  
6. Questionnaire Analysis

We have 15 printed copies of the final report and these were given to all those at the meeting. The full report will be put on the website. There will be a summary of the main results in the May Village Vine. The next Quarterly Leaflet will be dedicated to providing the results to every household and there will be a Village Open Day at the end of June.

7. Quarterly Communication to Residents
Amendments to the draft were suggested and will be incorporated in the leaflet, which it is hoped will be printed by the end of April. Responsibilities for the distribution to all households were agreed and Roger Harrison will inform everyone when the leaflets are in the shop and available for collection and distribution.
8. Update on SDC Draft Core Strategy 

The Inspector has yet to make his final recommendations to the District Council regarding the treatment of Local Service Villages in the Green Belt but Stratford District Council has taken note of the comments made by Peter Drew, the Inspector, and is no longer proposing that Local Service Villages will be removed from the Green Belt if they cannot accommodate new housing to the level specified in the Stratford on Avon Submission Core Strategy.

It is expected that the number of new dwellings specified for Category 2 Local Service Villages in the Green Belt will be reduced from the current 51 – 75 level. It appears reasonable to expect that the maximum number for Wilmcote will be less than 50 new dwellings. 

New dwellings in Wilmcote and Pathlow have to meet the requirements of paragraph 89 of the National Planning Policy Framework, namely: Limited infilling, Local needs housing, Redevelopment of previously developed sites.

The meaning of limited infilling in the NPPF is being questioned. SDC are now advising that limited infilling is “a gap in an otherwise built up frontage” but the Council does point out that “...in a recent appeal decision, relating to a site in Tanworth-in-Arden, the Inspector concluded that a 3 dwelling infill (not linear in form) did conform with the provisions of the NPPF and constituted limited infilling.”    This may be a special case.

It is also interesting to note that Paragraph 53 of the NPPF states that “Local planning authorities should consider the case for setting out policies to resist inappropriate development of residential gardens, for example where development would cause harm to the local area”.

If it is wished to preserve the rural nature and character of Wilmcote it is important that back gardens do not become high density building plots to accommodate large executive dwellings.

9. Village Open Day
The meeting discussed the timing options and decided that, in view of the amount of preparation work that will be required, we should fix the meeting for the end of June. Saturday 27th June was chosen, subject to the availability of the Hall, which Nick Willson will check. Jennie Clarke’s notes from the Snitterfield NPG Open Day will be very helpful.
10. SDC Presentation 14th April
Warwick Roberts reported that this presentation was poorly attended and whilst interesting, it did not indicate any new requirements for the preparation of our Plan.

11. Consultancy support

The support of a consultant will be needed to draft and prepare the Plan. Based on the experience of Chaddesley Corbett, Snitterfield and other villages the cost will be £6-10,000. Colin Ray and Warwick Roberts will meet with potential consultants and advise which consultancy they recommend, their day rate and how many days will be needed. Roger Harrison will then seek the funding.
12. Treasurer’s Report

The Parish Council agreed to transfer the VAT paid on Neighbourhood Plan invoices into the account. This has brought the balance up to £822.86. Outstanding committed expenditure totals £635.   This is made up as follows:  £505.44 for the analysis of the questionnaires, £41.97 for the cost of envelopes needed to maintain confidentiality for the completed questionnaires, £28 for hire of the Village Hall for meetings to date and approximately £60 for the printing of the next quarterly update. This leaves no more than £150 for the cost of presentation materials for the Village Open Day on 27th June, unless additional funding is secured before then.
An application will be made to Locality for a grant of £2275, to take us up to the permitted maximum of £7000, as soon as a clear estimate of budget consultancy costs can be made.   

 13. Communications

The Group expressed its thanks to Sue Ray for her excellent work on the website. Unfortunately this has been badly affected by a severe server problem and it is hoped that all of the information and evidence can in time be recovered. Kate Compton is looking after the Facebook and Twitter accounts. 
14. AOB 

Colin Ray had drawn attention to an article in The Times on 21st April with the headline “Landmark victory for residents in the battle against building sprawl”. In the test case between the residents of Winslow in Buckinghamshire and Gladman Developments, the latter have withdrawn their legal challenge to the Winslow Neighbourhood Plan. This will give towns and villages a better chance to determine where new homes should be built and to resist unwanted new housing. The meeting agreed that we should use this in our communications and to generate more support and involvement from our residents, particularly at the Open Day. Kate suggested that we should try to have representation in the group from each of the different parts of the village.
15. Date of next meeting

Because of the time needed to prepare for the Village Open Day, the date of the next meeting was confirmed as 5th May 2015 and the main agenda item will be this preparation. Richard Hoskin gave his apology in view of another commitment.
  

